
Dear Senators Lyons and Gulick, 

 

I am writing to let you know that VEHI was not notified of the Public Sector RBP Draft 

Language  provided to the Senate Health and Welfare Committee yesterday. This proposal 

would shift costs directly to VEHI for hiring consultants for research and negotiations, which is 

not part of its budget. We have notified the chair of the VEHi Board and recommend that your 

committee take testimony from VEHI. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Sue Ceglowski, Esq. 

Executive Director and General Counsel 

Vermont School Boards Association 

(802) 223-3580 ext. 113 

(802) 275-8666 (cell) 

Pronouns: she/her/hers  (why)  

 

The content of this email is offered as a service of the Vermont School Boards Association and 

does not constitute legal advice. You should always contact an attorney licensed to practice in 

your jurisdiction regarding any specific legal problem or matter. 
 

 
 


